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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT: An ordinance relating to taxicab and for-hire vehicles, increasing fees. 
SUMMARY: Proposed Ordinance 2007-0546 would increase certain fees charged to the owners of taxicabs and for-hire vehicles, increasing several fees.
BACKGROUND: In 2006, there were a total of 850 licensed taxis within King County. Of these, 502 are licensed by King County. Of the 502 taxis, 303 of them also had City of Seattle cab licenses as well as King County licenses. There were 199 County-only cab licenses (mostly operating out of the SeaTac Airport). There are 340 additional Seattle-only cabs. In addition there are eight wheelchair accessible taxicabs.
	Fee Type
	Current Fee
	Proposed Fee
	Increase

	Taxicab 
	$300
	$450
	$150

	Wheelchair accessible taxicab
	No fee
	No fee
	NA

	Taxicab late fee
	$30
	$45
	$15

	For-hire vehicle (cabulance etc.)
	$300
	$450
	$150

	For-hire vehicle late fee
	$30
	$45
	$15

	Change of owner:
Sept/February
	$300
	$450
	$150

	Change of owner: 
March/August
	$150
	$225
	$75


The owner of the cab would pay for the proposed vehicle license fee increases. The driver is required to have a separate taxi/for-hire license that is not impacted by the Executive's proposed ordinance.

Fee revenues are deposited into the CX fund, however, as regulatory fees they must be used to offset the cost of regulation. The fees were last increased as part of the 2005 budget.
ANALYSIS:

By state law, fees paid to a jurisdiction related to a regulatory service are mandated to be used to pay for that service.  Therefore all fees collected for taxi licensing must be used to support that function.  The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) has provided information for 2007 estimating costs at $463,840 while estimated revenues generated by taxi fees are $384,000.  For 2008 costs are estimated at $475,463 while revenues are estimated at $459,000. Clearly the County is not covering its costs.
There are several staff within the workgroup that do taxi related work in addition to other licensing work.  OMB estimates that the equivalent of 2.5 Admin support staff, 0.6 FTE of a Coordinator, and 0.7 FTE of an Inspector represent the taxi related program.  Other costs include legal fees, supplies, rent and systems support.  

Fiscal Note: Per King County Code 4.04.075, a fiscal note outlining the fiscal impact of this legislation is required and is attached.  The fiscal note shows that the proposed ordinance would increase fee revenues by $75,000 in each of the next three years.

REASONABLENESS:

An appropriate measure of whether the proposed fee increases are reasonable involves comparing the cost of providing the service with the revenue generated by the fees. In this case, the estimated cost of providing the service in 2008 is noticeably greater than the fee revenues charged.  Given this, passage of Proposed Ordinance 2007-0546 constitutes a reasonable business decision.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2007-0546

2. Fiscal Note
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